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MUSE 
Board of Trustees Meeting (Revised)
July 25, 2004
@ Ulatowski House

In Attendance: Kathleen Rzeplinski, cc & Tomek Ulatowski, Pamela Graham,
Lucinda Clark, Judy Jonas, Mina Cohen. Jim Shock, Ron Bowman, Bronwyn Rhoades, Ray Alarcon, Claire Ellis, Chuck Greenberg, Peggy Merrill, Mark Morton, Michael Moreland, Mel McKinney, Deena Zarlin, Don & Shirley Kirkpatrick, Sally Swan, Jed Ayres, Ann Ruprecht

Project Manager: A short discussion was held centering around  management  of MUSE for the upcoming year.  It was stated that a large part of the success of the Corvette Summer project was due to its day to day management by Lucinda Clark. The group agreed that Lucinda should be asked to assume a larger part of the management of MUSE for the coming year with an increase in salary. A number of ideas were expressed and Mina agreed to develop a job description  for a potential position and send it out by E-Mail. It was pointed out that since MUSE is not in a position to hire employees, MUSE should hire Lucinda as an an independent contractor.

Mendocino Corvette: The Mendocino Corvette Summer project was declared a success in which some 1600 tickets were sold and which grossed approximately $160,000. (See Mel’s E-Mail)    Expenses were listed at $96,102.87. (See Lucinda’s breakdown) The net income was in the range of $91,700 (Mel’s estimate). Mel stated strongly that if this project is to be repeated  in a similar vein, such a decision needs to be made immediately. Some discussion ensued relating to Mel’s evaluation of the project. Mel made a strong pitch to again support the Muse Corvette Summer because the committee now understands the process and  the next year’s Corvette would be an upgraded model (the C-6 instead of this year’s C-5) The fact that the car would be difficult to purchase should increase the ticket sales.  Although the car would be more expensive, some savings could be achieved through reducing the advertising budget. No decision was made relating to any modification of the the campaign and the organization of the committee  was left to a future meeting.  Claire Ellis  (Claire and Chuck won the Corvette drawing)  indicated that she and Chuck would sell the Corvette and donate the proceeds to coastal organizations. One half was to go to the Mendocino Community Foundation and to stimulate new interest in charitable giving, and the other half would be granted in matching grants of $5000 to coastal organizations.
 
1) Motion: (MSC Mina/Tomek)  It was moved that the MUSE organization would again sponsor a car campaign for the 2004/05 school year. 

McCallum House Bar Be Cue: Jed reported that the McCallum House July 3rd Bar Be Cue was  a successful project with a total of $13,963 being raised for the day. (See Jed’s E-Mail) The MUSE Board was unanimous in its praise of Jed for organizing the event and to the MacCallum House staff for their strong support of the event. 

Brubeck Brothers : Report  Ron reported that the Brubeck Brothers concert was a success, grossing approximately $11,000 and netting almost $3000. Ron reported that some difficulties were encountered because of the overlap with the Corvette drawing  (Committee burnout) and  the publicity not being as thorough as it might have been, especially out of the area. Ron reported  that a positive relationship with the Music Festival Board was an unanticipated bonus.  He expressed a need for getting the concert on the calendar early and was optimistic about the future of this event. Further discussion revealed that as a result  of the High School Band’s warm-up performance, one of the students was offered a scholarship to UOP by the Brubeck Brothers’ organization. Another musician who expressed interest in furthering this concert was Lannie Meyers. 

2) Motion: (MSC Tomek /Ron) It was moved that the MUSE organization would again sponsor the “one more day” benefit concert following the 2005 Mendocino Music Festival. 

Allocation of Funds: Considerable discussion took place about the desirability of extending funding for the music program beyond a single year. Concern was expressed that the instrumental music teacher had not yet been hired. Jim Shock talked about the hiring process and stated that the instrumental music program would continue to be offered in spite of the difficulties which had been encountered.   It was agreed that multiple year funding for  support of the music program would be helpful in providing stability to the program and in recruiting a new instrumental music teacher. 
The group discussed the prospect of supporting the District with an augmented foreign language program or possibly expanding some other area of the curriculum. Further discussion of this area was deferred to the next meeting. 

3)  Motion: (Apparent consensus) That the District’s administrative staff  be asked  to come back to the MUSE  Board of Trustees with a single proposal for enrichment of the curriculum for this school year. 

4) Motion: (Consensus) That $15,000 be set aside for for initial grant proposals.  Individual proposals will be accepted for any amount of the $15,000. 

5) Motion: (MSC  8-2 Mina/Don) It was moved that that the MUSE  organization would make a commitment to cover up to one half the salary cost of the two certified teachers for the MUSD Music Program for the 2005/06 school; year.
The MUSE Board asked Jim Schock to speak to the School Board about hiring the band teacher to work on  a full time basis for the Mendocino School District. MUSE would agree to pay one half the cost of the full time band teacher. This would then mean that MUSD would  be obligated to pay the additional  cost of the one half  period for the instrumental music teacher currently covered by the Fort Bragg District. 

Election of Officers for the 04/05 school year:
The following persons agreed to serve as trustees: Mina Cohen, Ron Bowman, Don Kirkpatrick, Pamela Graham, Jed Ayres, Mark Morton, Deena Zarlin, Judy Jonas, Ann Ruprecht, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Bronwyn Rhoades, Michael Moreland, and Lucinda Clark. Bronwyn Rhoades will serve as the Administrative Representative to the MUSE Advisory Board. The following officers were elected for the 04/05 school year:

    Mina Cohen        President
    Ron Bowman        Vice President
    Don Kirkpatrick    Secretary
    Lucinda Clark        Treasurer    

Mel McKinney resigned from his Trustee position due to pressing commitments for the year. He did indicate that he would continue to serve in an advisory capacity for the Car sale and sell tickets. Tomek and cc Ulatowski were granted  a one year’s leave of absence because it is hard to attend meetings when one is living in Paris. Jim Shock, Peggy Merrill, Sally Swan, Tom Honer and Sue Budlong will continue to receive communication copies of the MUSE agendas and  meeting minutes. 
        
Items deferred for the next meeting agenda:

    a) Consideration of paid executive position
    b) Allocation of funds : (Review of criteria/possible action)
    c) Calendar of Fund Raisers (Set dates, Appoint chairpersons)
    d) Newsletter 
    e) Alumni Database 


The Next MUSE Board Meeting will be held 3:40 on September 23 at the Mendocino Middle School.

 ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE Advisory Board Meeting, 
June 17, 2004

In Attendance:  Jed Ayres, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Mark Morton, CC Ulatowski,  and Ron Bowman
Budget Clean Up:  Sally Swan was unable to attend the meeting.  Discussion of cleaning up the budgets for grants awarded.   Some  grant allocations have gone over budget but some have funds remaining.  Mina will talk to grantees and determine what still is available to be spent, or what additional funds are needed to cover overspending. Mina will will report back at a future meeting.

Approval of May 27th minutes:  approved as read

Financial Update:  discussion about treasurer’s position.  Suggested to ask Richard Green or Raven Deerwater to take this over.  They both have children in school but perhaps we don’t need this high a skill level.  Maybe just for filing necessary reports and forms.  There may be others to consider.  Ron will work on this.

Report of Big Fun Fair:  Very successful, probably generated around $7000. Helena did tremendous amount of work.  A great community effort with lots of support and participation.  New this year was business sponsors, helped defray some of the cost.  Corvette was there, helped with ticket sales.

Corvette update:  1200 tickets so far, article in paper.  Every Sat/Sun between now and the drawing the car and ticket table in different locations around town.  So far generated $150,000 including $32,000 for purchase of the car.  After expenses so far have probably $60,000.  MCCET advertisement will cost $100 for duration until drawing.

Upcoming events:
Fathers Day Corvette Show at Little River (Sunday), downtown Mendo (Saturday)
Sunday, June 27th- garden dedication at MacCallum House (3-5 pm)
July 3rd  barbecue at MacCallum House- Albion St. closed off- also sell tickets for Brubeck concert.  Lots of donations from food vendors (Harvest, Roundman), $10 meal ticket, wine auction to benefit Anderson Valley again
July 4th- float in parade and then car at Patterson’s after the parade
July 24th- Brubeck concert- get help with ticket sales from Band Boosters

Advertising:  posters, tickets, Chronicle Benefits section, Jazz sation, KZYX, Burton Segal (maybe MC for Brubeck event), KOZT

Annual meeting:  Monday, July 27th- recognition of volunteers, election of new officers, secretary and treasurer resigning, general plan and focus, seating of new trustees.  At Tomek and CC’s house, potluck.

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 
MUSE BOARD of TRUSTEES  OPEN MEETING MINUTES
April 22, 2004


Attended by: Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Jed Ayres, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Mark Morton, Dave Gross, Ron Bowman, Don Kirkpatrick, Ryan Olson-Day, Sue Coulter, Sallie Werson, Marina Zekley, Anthony Catanzaro, Eva Kidwell, Annie Dickson, Victoria Joy and Ann Birdsell.

1.    March Minutes:  Jed moved to pass the minutes as written and Ron seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.    Financial Report -    Unrestricted Funds       $26,743.59
                    Balance             91,397.57


3.     Grant Proposals -

Grammar School Physical Education - Annie Dickson spoke about how hand/eye coordination is directly tied to learning to read.  Physical Education is of great value at the Grammar School level.  $1032.75 was awarded from the PE fund and an additional $2000.00 was granted from unrestricted funds.

Middle School Elective Program - Planning for next year needs to start now.  Positions and personnel have to be lined up before the fall.  The decision was made to table this proposal until the next round of grants, as the current round is for current/immediate needs.

Middle School Library Encyclopedias - The most current encyclopedia is a 1997 Worldbook.  The proposal was denied, as MUSE is dedicated to funding programs.  Other funds should be explored (i.e. Parent Group, Library Funds, Site Council, etc.).

Community High School Headlands Trail Guide - Ryan Olson-Day discussed the creation and printing of small number of trail guides for the Headlands.  $550 was granted for the printing costs of the trail guide.

Symphony of the Redwoods - Eva Kidwell was asking for a grant to help bring Tubby the Tuba to MUSD students.  $750 was granted for the Symphony.

Grammar & Middle School Behavioral Specialist/KELP - The principal is responsible for counseling however does not have the time to provide counseling to students.  Anthony proposed for the 2004-05 school year, a behavioral specialist to assist students with the

High School Peer Counseling - There are currently 7 trained peer counselors.  The peer counselors were provided with tools to deal with teenage problems.  Helped students become more assertive and able to talk about stuff not talked about in other classes.  Students are able to focus more in their regular classes.  $663.51 was granted from the Teen Fund and an additional $1700 from the unrestricted fund.

4.  Music Festival Update - The Brubeck Brothers are scheduled for the Sunday following the Music Festival.  Jed has graciously offered to put up the Brubeck Brothers in his inn.  Tickets will be sold for $25.00 a seat.  Meetings will follow to ensure this event is a success!  Thank you to Jed for all of your ambition and generosity!  Thank you to CC for all of your time and energy!

5.  Counseling Commitment - Don moved to commit $5000 to a behavioral specialist to be finalized upon presentation of an acceptable proposal to MUSE.  CC seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.

Thank you to all who attended!

The next meeting is scheduled for May 27th at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library.

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE Advisory Board  Open Meeting Agenda
Reed Manor  March 25, 2004

Attended by:  Mina, Don, Shirley, Jed, Ron, Lucinda, CC, Deena  (Kristine dropped off agendas and minutes) Judy Jonas arrived at end of the meeting.

1.  Approval of January Minutes - CC/Jed - minutes were unanimously passed as written.  (Haven't had a meeting since Jan 22 Corvette Summer meeting)

2. Financial Update - Due to tax season Kathleen was unable to attend.  Ron had the last printout, which showed a balance of  $8,252 unrestricted and $27,000 restricted (which includes $15,00 for 04-05 music program).  Discussion about whether to give another round of grants ensued.  Mina suggested that MUSE grant up to a total of  $5000 during the next funding round.  Proposals must be in by Monday, April 19th.   The Proposal form was updated and posted on the website.

3.  Correspondence - Shauna Gilberti thanked MUSE for supplies for the Jazz Ensemble Dinner and Concert.  Rhoda Teplow suggested giving more feedback as to why proposals aren't funded.  In the past Mina sent out letters and told people why they didn't get funded.
Mina will make up a form for acceptance and rejections that gives feedback specific reasons for denial.  Rejection letters will be sent out after the next grant round.

4. California Consortium of Educational Foundations - Mark Morton suggested MUSE join the California Consortium of Educational Foundations.  All present agreed it's a good idea.  It is not very expensive and Mina agreed to sign us up.  Thanks Mina.

5. Corvette Summer Update - Grand total of 581 tickets sold to date (100 tickets sold last week).  A lot of sales from Peggy Merrill who wrote letter enclosed donation form and a stamped envelope. (We will get Peggy's letterform) The car is paid for but there are other expenses.  Lucinda addressed the payment of bills - currently MUSE owes Mendo Litho, Jim Maxwell, mailings, and Lucinda for March.  Car Fanciers mailing list is going out and all of the Corvette Club mailings were sent 3 weeks ago.  It cost $135 for listing our fundraiser on Dream Cars.com and we have received one order already.  Postcards are working well.   The Little River Inn generates a lot of phone calls.  Lucinda put postcards in everyone's window at the car show.  Should we advertise in other magazines?  Currently we have ads in SF magazine, and Hemmings.  Advertising on the NASCAR Nugget is $187.50 (KMFB - 9:00-9:15 Lindy Peters talks to his friend who is involved) every Friday till July 9.

Tickets are available at Harvest, Cutting Edge Electronics, Out of this World, Circa, Visual Feast, and the Little River Inn.

Thank you to all who attended and to Deena for taking minutes!  The next meeting is April 22nd at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library. 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________


MUSE BOARD of TRUSTEES OPEN MEETING MINUTES
January 29, 2004

Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Ron Bowman, Mina Cohen, Kathleen Rzeplinski, Judy Jonas, Mark Morton, Kim Bratton and Ann Birdsell.

1.  January 22nd Minutes:  Amend minutes to reflect financial commitment to the Music Program 04/05 is $45,000.  CC moved to pass the minutes as amended and Deena seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.  Financial Update -        Unrestricted Funds - $8,252.30
                  Restricted Funds - $19,469.98
                      Total Funds - $27,722.28

3.   Administrative Vote - A discussion took place on an administrator having a vote and what that means.  It was decided that an administrator can have a vote but cannot vote on their own proposals, as this is a conflict of interest.  Mina will amend the by-laws.

4.  Amalia's Craft Fair - A MHS student, Amalia Borson, collected student art & crafts to sell at Caspar Community Centers Craft Fair on December 3rd.  Amalia donated fifty percent of her profits and presented MUSE with $40.  Thank you Amalia for your support!

5.  Correspondence - Jim Shock sent MUSE a thank you letter on behalf of MUSD and the Board.  He thanked MUSE for over $160,000 in grants dispersed since 2001.
Kim Bratton read a letter she wrote thanking MUSE for supporting her program and helping the choir to purchase new tuxedoes and dresses. 

6.  Other Business - CC spoke of an article from the "Mercury News" on the Inn Tours.  An article was written in San Jose about who benefits from the Inn Tour and what the tour is about.  Next year, the Inn Tour is expected to have more patrons. 
Mina suggested having a quarterly newsletter, MUSE News.  It would be informative for those who support MUSE to know what is going on.  The newsletter would have blurbs from grant recipients on how the funds were used and would be accompanied by pictures.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 12th at 3:40 pm at the MacCallum House dining room. (Feb meeting was cancelled)

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________



MUSE BOARD of TRUSTEES OPEN MEETING MINUTES
January 22, 2004

Attended by: Tomek Ulatowski, Deena Zarlin, Kristine Decker, CC Ulatowski, Jed Ayres, Mel McKinney, Mina Cohen, Carrie Honeycutt and Ann Birdsell.

1.    December Minutes:  CC moved to pass the minutes as written and Kristine seconded the motion.  The minutes were passed unanimously.

2.    Corvette Summer -  Sales thus far total $14,000.  Last week, the ad for Corvette Summer came out in the first edition of Hemmings Magazine.  A large campaign is underway.  A front page article will run in next week's Beacon.  Everyone (all locals) needs to help get Corvette Summer out of the area.  Posters and postcards will be displayed around town.  To help get the word out of the area, local inns are being targeted.  All efforts are needed to make the raffle a success.  Thank you to Mel and his dedicated team for the wonderful campaign and great energy!

3. Save the Music Campaign 04/05 -  Tomek motioned to save the music programs by promising $45,000 for teacher salaries for 04/05 school year.  Mel seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.

Thank you to all who attended! The next meeting - January 29th at 3:40 pm in the Middle School Library.
 




